
         

 

July, 1, 2019 

Mustang Soccer League and Golden Gate Sports Referee Association announce a partnership. 

Danville, California- 

Golden Gate Sports Referee Association, GGSRA, is delighted to announce a joint partnership 

with Mustang Soccer League.  Effective June, 1, 2019, GGSRA will begin referee assignments 

for all MSL tournaments.   

This agreement would allow both organizations to focus on their core competencies in 

developing and supporting youth athletes. 

Mustang Soccer League  

 Founded in 1972, the Mustang Soccer League was established for the purpose of providing 
positive and safe soccer opportunities to children from age five through eighteen. Mustang Soccer 
provides multiple levels, programs and activities that promote the health and wellbeing of all 
members of the organization creating healthy habits for all members of the community.  While the 
original administrative area included what is now the City of San Ramon, Mustang Soccer 
currently serves the citizens of the Town of Danville, Diablo, Alamo, the Blackhawk area and a 
small southern slice of Walnut Creek, consistent with the San Ramon Valley School District 
boundaries. 
With over 4,700 children registered yearly, the roster of players represents nearly one out of every 
two students in the schools that fall within our coverage. The League utilizes 31 soccer fields 
located at 15 separate school or community park sites. These sites are owned or operated by the 
Town of Danville, San Ramon Valley School District, Alamo (R7A), the Athenian School and 
Blackhawk Homeowners Association. In 2007, two artificial turf fields and a fieldhouse were 
completed at the Mustang Soccer Complex. 
 

Golden Gate Sports Referee Association 

GGSRA, formerly known as SACSRA, was established in 1965 and began providing soccer 

referees to what was then known as HAAL, Hayward Area Athletic League, which included all 

high schools on the East Bay in Alameda County.  The organization changed name in 2014 and 

has grown to near 4000 active referees which serve many local and national schools.  In 

addition to the local high schools, middle schools and elementary school, GGSRA serves and 

supports all College Club Soccer Match on the West Coast, from Canada to Mexico.  GGSRA 

Board Members are well known and highly respected State & National Referee. 

 

To learn more about GGSRA, please contact Michael Faryabi or Wayne Hicks. 

 

Michael Faryabi     Wayne Hicks 

michael@ggsra.org    wayne@ggsra.org 
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